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Dear Ms. Rodriguez: 

Enclosed for filing with the California Energy Commission are one original and 12 
(Twelve) copies of the PACIFIC GAS & ELECTRIC COMPANY'S 
SUPPLEMENTAL COMMENTS ON THE PRELIMINARY STAFF 
ASSESSMENT, for the Humboldt Bay Repowering Project (06-AFC-7). 

Sincerely, 

Southern California Office 100 North Brand Boulevard Suite 6 18 Glendale CA 91203 
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Scott A. Galati 
David L. Wiseman 
GALATIBLEK LLP 
555 Capitol Mall 
Suite 600 
Sacramento, CA 9581 4 
(91 6) 441 -6575 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

Energy Resources 
Conservation and Development Commission 

In the Matter of: 

Application for Certification for the 
Humboldt Bay Repowering Project 

DOCKET NO. 06-AFC-7 

PACIFIC GAS & ELECTRIC 
COMPANY'S SUPPLEMENlrAL 
COMMENTS ON THE PRELIMINARY 
STAFF ASSESSMENT 

Pacific Gas & Electric Company (PG&E) hereby submits these supplemental comments 
on the Preliminary Staff Assessment (PSA). These comments supplement our Initial 
Comments on the PSA filed on December 7, 2007 and also provide an updiate of some 
of the issues discussed at the PSA Workshop held on December 14,2007. 

AIR QUALITY 

Four air quality issues were discussed at the December 14 workshop. A summary of 
the discussion and of progress subsequent to the workshop is provided below. 

Modeling MethodologylEPA Comment 

The issue of EPA's comment on the use of CTDMPLUS relates solely to the PSD 
increments analysis and compliance of the project with federal LORS. 

EPA's comments on the PDOC state, "[The PMI 0 increments] analysis needs to 
demonstrate that the appropriate requirements for the use of CTDMPLUS, including the 
meteorological data input requirements for CTDMPLUS (40 CFR Part 51, Appendix W) 
have been met." PG&E is providing additional information to the District and EPA 
regarding compliance of the meteorological data with the Appendix W requirements for 
























